
CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The regular meeting of the Latimer City Council was called to order by Mayor Mark Johansen at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, September 12, 2018 at Latimer City Hall.  Councilmembers answering roll call were:  Shaun Koenen, Eric Bruns, Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks and Landon Plagge.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Plagge made a motion to approve the agenda as printed and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

Franklin County Supervisor Gary McVicker was present to answer any questions regarding the drainage tile.  Nothing new to update on the drainage tile, just waiting to have the informational meeting in a couple of months.

Members of the Latimer Fire Department were present including Fire Chief Brian Folkerts and Assistant Chief Kyle Pralle.  Darwin Pralle was present representing the Rural Fire District.  They started some discussion with the Latimer City Council and the Rural Fire District regarding the age of some of the trucks and the need to replace one in the next 3-5 years.  They were looking for a price range to look in and gave the Council options they have found so far.  The range discussed was between $200,000 and $250,000 for a rescue pumper.  The fire department has formed a “truck committee” and will try to update the City Council and Rural Fire District periodically.
The Director of Maintenance reported that he replaced some nails that were coming out of the roof on the garbage truck shed with screws, which will hopefully help with the water leak that has appeared.  In the last couple of weeks there have been 2 water leaks fixed in town.

The City Clerk reported that she worked on the budget amendments for the meeting and got registered for the next conference in October where she will receive her certificate.

The Mayor reported he is gathering information for a future meeting in regards to installing some kind on an alarm on a couple of manholes to notify of overflow of water.
There was no activity with the commissioners.

Plagge made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on August 8, 2018 and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed with majority as Plagge and DeBour abstained from voting due to conflict of interest.

The Council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

The first reading of Ordinance 2018-3 – Amending the Refuse Collection Rates was held with a motion to approve the reading and Ordinance made by Plagge.  This was seconded by Koenen and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Koenen made a motion to waive the 2nd and 3rd readings of Ordinance 2018-3 and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Under routine maintenance issues, the Director of Maintenance reported that he has found some holes in the bed of the plow truck and the council agreed that a bedliner needed to be purchased and installed.  Wayne will look into this and get it installed before having to haul much more.

There were 2 companies that submitted bids for heaters to replace the existing heater in the Water shed.  Mort’s Heating and Plumbing and Murphy’s Heating and Plumbing.  The Council decided with a motion made by Plagge to purchase and install the lowest bid for the stainless-steel heater from Murphy’s Heating and Plumbing in the amount of $4,803.  This motion was seconded by Bruns and passed unanimously.

The Liquor License for the Latimer Community Grocery effective 10/14/18 was approved by a motion made by DeBour and seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed with majority as Plagge abstained from voting due to conflict of interest.

Bruns made a motion to approve the Annual Urban Renewal Report for fiscal year 2018 and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

Plagge made a motion to accept the Franklin County Disaster Declaration and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

The budget amendments for fiscal year 2019 were reviewed followed by a motion by Plagge to approve Resolution 2018-8 setting a public hearing for October 10, 2018 at 7 pm for the Budget Amendments for Fiscal year 2019.  This motion was seconded by Crooks and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

After some discussion, Resolution 2018-9 setting the wages for Wayne Pralle to include a 3% increase effective 9/1/18 was approved with a motion by DeBour and seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

The Council thanks Wayne for his service to the community and appreciate all he does for the town.
Bruns made a motion at 8:10 pm to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
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